



St Leonard's Street, Bow, London, E3 3BT • Tel: 020 8980 3020 Fax: 020 8980 2221 • Website: www.oldpalaceprimary.co.uk



17th April 2023

Dear Parents/ Carers,

School Closures

I am writing to remind parents that the National Education Union (NEU) has confirmed that they will be taking industrial action on Thursday 27th April and Tuesday 2nd May.

As on previous strike days, it is likely that the majority of classes will have to close, so please begin to make childcare arrangements. A letter will be send out on Monday 24th April to confirm which classes will be closed.

The school is also likely to close on Friday 21st April, should Eid-el-Fitr occur on Friday or Saturday. This will allow pupils and staff to celebrate with their family. We will send a text to confirm the closure on Thursday evening.

Yours sincerely

Mr Palmer **Headteacher**









